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Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 25 October 2010

in The Hugh Miller Institute

Present:

Community Councillors: Vivienne Griffiths, Julie Penwright, Ronald Young, Helen Elliott, 

Vanessa Halhead, Douglas McPhee

Youth Representatives: Bob Clunas

Highland Councillors: Cllr David Alston, 

Northern Constabulary: Not present

Community Council Secretary: Estelle Ellwood

Item
Details
Action

1
Chairwoman’s Welcome 

Vivienne acted as Chair for the first part of the meeting. She welcomed the Councillors to the meeting and welcomed Helen and Vanessa to the Council. 

Apologies 

Anne Short, Lynne Sproull, Cllr Craig Fraser, PC Williams (who all provided an update to Estelle in advance of the meeting)



2
Approval of previous minutes

     Proposed: Ronald Young                 Seconded: Vivienne Griffiths




3
Youth Issues 




Bob said there no youth issues to be raised this month. The Councillors thanked him for attending anyway.




4
Police Report

PC Williams had hoped to attend the meeting but had sent an email to say that there had been very few incidents reported during the month. He had hoped to update the Councillors about the possible changes to police cover in the Black Isle but said that the situation was still unclear. David suggested that Mike Coats, the Area Commander, should be invited to a future meeting to discuss the implications. 

Estelle will liaise with PC Williams over this.


EE

5.
Appointment of Office Bearers

Vivienne handed the Chair over to Estelle Ellwood to preside during the election of Office Bearers.

Chair - Ronald Young - proposed by Lynne Sproull (by email), seconded by Julie Penwright
Vice-chair - Julie Penwright - proposed by Ronald Young, seconded by Douglas McPhee

Vice-chair - Lynne Sproull - proposed by Ronald Young, seconded by Vanessa Halhead

Treasurer - Vivienne Griffiths- proposed by Julie Penwright, seconded by Douglas McPhee

All nominees accepted their positions and were duly elected.
The Office Bearers will hold post until the AGM - already scheduled for 25 April 2011.








6
Matters arising from previous meeting




6.1
5.1 The Kennels

Lynne emailed Erica McArthur in Planning on 28 September to follow up this matter - no response as yet




6.2
5.3  27 Bank Street

David Baldwin has replied to David Alston about the replacement windows. He advised that it is now too late to carry out an enforcement order, so this item is discharged.




6.3
5.4 Satellite Dishes

David Baldwin has confirmed that there are currently no plans to produce an information leaflet on satellite dishes. Item discharged.




6.4
5.6 Well Lane Issues

Lynne emailed Erica McArthur in Planning on 28 September to ask for clarification with regards to the planning consent requirement for the arch- no response as yet.




6.5
5.7 Cromarty Cemetery

David has spoken to Ian Hay about the weed problems. As Bobby Mackay is licensed to use weed killer, it was suggested that he could be asked to keep an eye on the weeds but this would need to be included in his job description. It was agreed that this matter should be discussed at the next Environmental Meeting.




6.6
5.9 New Signs

Cllr Craig Fraser has removed most of the signs as discussed but the National Trust sign for Hugh Miller cottage needs to be reinstated. David confirmed that the Cromarty Study Centre fingerpost should also be left in place. Ronald will remove posts as required.




6.7
5.10 Bus Service

David confirmed that Sheila Fletcher has passed all the information gathered about the Cromarty bus service on to the Traffic Commissioner. Estelle advised that there have been no complaint forms submitted during September, although Douglas gave details of several problems experienced with the service during the month. It was agreed that only complaints submitted on forms can be accepted and that Estelle will continue to monitor the complaint forms and feedback as required.




6.8
6 Gaelic Chapel  

Ronald advised that he had chopped down some trees and saplings to date but will do some more tidying this month.




6.9
7 Full Review of 5 Year Plan & Community Councillors’ Portfolios 
Following the discussions at the last meeting, Estelle has updated and issued the master documents to Councillors.




6.10
10.3 Community Storage Facility

Vivienne has acquired an additional filing cabinet costing £20. David said that he has another cabinet available if required. Vivienne said that she and Anne will go through the filing cabinets in due course and let him know if another is required.




6.11
12.8 Bright Spark

David confirmed that Bob Cameron will attend the next meeting on 29 November to discuss the Bright Spark proposals and the implications for the community. Di Agnew also hopes to attend that meeting.







6.12
13.1 Mrs Joyce Braden

11 Church Street – Listed Building Consent for Replacement windows. 

Lynne advised that only the forms are available at the Post Office, which state that the windows will be sash and case windows. She thinks the details will need to be approved by planning as the property is within the Conservation Area




6.13
14.1 Quality Awards

Estelle submitted the forms as agreed.




7
Gaelic Chapel  (Item to be retained on the agenda.)

Craig had advised that he has been in contact with Shona Pottinger recently and will be arranging a meeting of the new Trustees soon.




8
5 Year Plan & Community Councillors’ Portfolios 
The Master Portfolio document was updated at the last meeting and issued to Councillors following the meeting. There are however a number of items which are without owners following the departure of Jane Clunas and Douglas Cooper from the Council.

Each of the items was discussed in turn and new owners allocated as appropriate. Estelle will update the document and issue to Councillors separately.


EE

9
Victoria Hall

Vivienne gave an update as follows:-

1. The Licence to Occupy and Service Level Agreement are still awaited. 

2. The Lease will be signed by Chair (already approved) once satisfactory documentation is received from Highland Council Legal Department.

3. The YDO Service Level Agreement is now operating monthly.

4. This will be reviewed once the  BI YDO is appointed.

5. Victoria Hall finances remain healthy and Hall Budget will hopefully be available soon for Councillors to see. However decisions by Highland Council over the Youth Development Officer appointment and Hall management arrangements are delaying our ability to make accurate projections for all areas of Hall Income and Expenditure.

6. The VHMC have completed the review of the Caretaker’s Job Description and Contract of Employment. As a result, the weekly number of hours have been increased by 30 minutes and the rate of pay linked to the Highland Council rates of pay for the same/similar job. In addition it has been decided to remove testing Fire Alarms from the Job Description. These checks will be completed by Ronald Young and Paul Shepherd.. These changes have been back dated to 14th September 2010 as the contract anniversary of the current job holder.

7. All small internal/external repairs have now been completed. Repair to external skylight (vandalised) being undertaken by Highland Council.

8. A replacement fridge has been purchased and is due for delivery next week with the old one being recycled.

9. Renewal of Public Entertainment Licence is now complete. A new Electrical Test Certificate has been received and Health & Safety Risk Assessment completed. The Common Good have offered to make a contribution towards the cost of the electrical work completed (total in excess of £700).
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Dr Forth’s Bequest

Vivienne explained the background of the Dr Forth Bequest for the benefit of the new Councillors and gave a resume to bring them up to date with progress made so far.

It is planned to hold a public meeting in late January when full details on the projects under consideration will be presented to the public.

If it is then decided to proceed with the Tennis Courts project, Vivienne said that it has been suggested that Ian Mathieson could be co-opted onto the Council to progress this project as he is a tennis coach.
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11.1

11.2

11.3


Treasurer’s Report

Income  (26 September to 25 October 2010)

Guide book sales



£35.00

Fireworks Donations



£80.00

Walks Leaflets




  £5.00

Bank Interest




  £3.48

Total income



          £123.48

Expenditure  (26 September to 25 October 2010)

Secretarial expenses: 


£71.90

Misc admin costs – mileage


£22.00

Filing Cabinet for Mtg room


£20.00

Galactic Fireworks


        £1096.56

British Red Cross(Firework Attendance)
£83.43

Tax on bank interest 



  £0.69

Total expenditure


        £1294.58
Accounts Receivable               £40.00

Accounts Payable balance       Nil

Bank & Cash in hand balances at 25.10. 2010 =   £38,275.94

Vivienne added that she has received contributions of approx. £750 towards the cost of the fireworks from local businesses.
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12.1

12.2

12.3


Highland Councillor’s Report

David gave an explanation about the Common Good to the new Councillors, and explained that it has now been agreed that the Victoria Park is part of the Common Good. This means that the £185k paid for access across the park, to the Sandilands site, should now be transferred to the Common Good – making the fund total over £200k 

David advised that the Highlands Small Communities Housing Trust have received 3 offers for the purchase of the old Townlands Barn. Mr Nightingale, who has a veto over who the building can be sold to, has indicated that he has a preferred bidder who will develop the site with “social benefits” rather than as a private residence.

Mr Nightingale also sold the strip of land which runs by the side of the Victoria Hall to the Highlands Small Communities Housing Trust when they took ownership of Townlands Barn.

There is an issue over this site if the development does not take place as planned. The Councillors agreed that a “Reversion Clause” should be included in the sale to state that ownership of the site should be returned to the Cromarty & District Community Council, or a body appointed by them in this event. 

Caravan on Links

Craig asked Estelle to advise the Councillors that he is still pursuing this matter. Mr Nightingale has still not responded to the letter sent by Ian Wilson, if he does not respond then an enforcement order may be issued.

Dog Fouling

Craig also advised that he is meeting with Di Agnew and Nel MacDonald-Rolfe (Dog Warden) to discuss putting information about dog fouling/ dog ownership more prominently on the Highland Council website.
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13.1 

13.2


Planning

Highland Councillors do not participate in planning related discussions and are not present for this Agenda item.

Highland Wide Local Development Plan 

Lynne has circulated the information for all Councillors to comment. Vanessa has the document now and will pass back to Lynne on her return from holiday. Lynne will submit comments on behalf of the Council. Lynne has also handed a poster about this to the Post Office to put up for residents to see and hopefully comment. 

This matter will be discussed at the next Black Isle Ward Forum on Thursday 11 November at Culbokie School from 6pm to 8pm. Vanessa will attend this meeting and give feedback at the next Council Meeting on this matter.

Colin Dunn  - 4 Barkly Street – Listed Building Consent for  front door replacement 

No details seen yet.
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Correspondence




14.1
Scottish Water

Councillors are invited to a meeting on Tuesday 16 November at the Town House in Inverness from 6pm – 7.30pm. The purpose of the meeting is to provide an update on performance to customers this year and investment for the future, including plans for the local area. Further details are available on line at www.scottishwater.co.uk/consult, including a booking form,  or anyone wishing to attend should ring 01383 848272 




15
A.O.B.


15.1
Tourism in Cromarty

Vivienne advised that a meeting has been arranged for all business owners in Cromarty to get together to talk about how to improve promoting Cromarty as a tourist attraction. She will provide feedback to the Council on this initiative. 

She added that she is going to raise the matter of a more co-ordinated community diary. Currently Kristina does an excellent job of detailing all the local events on the Cromarty Live calendar. However, it is often the case that a number of events are held on one night which dilutes audience attendance. Vivienne is going to suggest that a more co-ordinated approach is required in Cromarty so that groups planning events do not book a night when there are already events scheduled. The Councillors agreed that this was a good idea. She has also offered to produce a paper copy for the Council notice board for the benefit of those without internet access.




15.2
Football Field

Douglas stated that he is still unhappy about the state of the football field and that the reinstatement work has never been completed. As this was discussed at the last Environmental Meeting, Estelle will ask Ian Goode for an update on this matter. Additionally, it was also agreed at that meeting that Ian Goode would look into replacing the broken fence between the Victoria Hall and the bus shelter. Estelle will also ask for an update on the fence.


EE

EE


Ronald thanked everyone for attending and for their input.

Date of Next Meeting

Monday 29 November 2010 at 7.30pm

in the Hugh Miller Institute




Diary Dates

Black Isle Ward Forum

 on Thursday 11 November, at Culbokie School,  from 6pm and 8pm

Key Subjects

Highland Wide Local Development Plan – Vanessa will attend and feedback on this item
Community Transport – Julie will attend and feedback on this item
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